REPORT OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR

TO THE

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

23RD SEPTEMBER 2003.
COMMUNITY SECTOR TEAM

1. Anti-social Behaviour Orders:

In the last two months 3 additional Anti-social behaviour orders have been secured on individuals in the Eccles Service Delivery Area. This brings the total number of orders to 10.

Currently 4 applications for orders are being processed.

2. The City Council are in the process of serving two Notices to Seek Possession Orders to evict offenders from council property in the area.

3.  Works by Environmental Services and Probation have been completed on Eccles Rec. The works include:

The removal of shrubbery opening up views to the park.

The paining and repair to railings improving the image.

Painting of buildings and removal of graffiti.

Replacement of gates.

Removal of bins and signage. (these will be replaced).

Removal of trees.

Consultation with local residents is now complete regarding the installation of a central light in the park.

4. The Friends of Eccles Rec group made up of local residents and officers is now established and meets on a regular basis. The group prioritises issues related to community safety.

5. The Eccles Festival Friendship Day, a celebration of Cultural Diversity took place on September 6th. The festival was developed by a local Festival Committee.

6. The Eccles Weekend Activity Project (WAP), targeted at local gangs of young people continues to deliver it’s service across Eccles and is currently targeting young people congregating in Eccles Rec. 

7. Reported Juvenile Nuisance in Eccles is down 40% for the 1st quarter of this year compared with the same quarter last year. 
